Food Policy Council Meeting 

March 3rd 2011
Clallam County Courthouse 

2pm to 4pm
Guest Speaker: Jayme Wisecup for the Emergency Management Team
Jayme Wisecup asked us what we thought about the emergency management that could be set in place to safeguard the food resources and the feeding of people if we have an emergency.  We talked about safeguarding the farmers and she added the fact that if it became necessary to feed large groups from our own resources then we would be reimbursed as businesses by Fema.  That we are to contact Red Cross via the 911 line to notify if we are going to take responsibility for feeding a group and that is how the notification will take hold for reimbursement.  

 

Holly suggested registering our farm resources so as to have a handle on who and where the live food will be if it is needed. There is also an animal group setting up for the rescue and securing of herds in the case of emergency. She talked about the fact that they are primarily responsible for the organization of physical safety and evacuation, medication and survival supplies and that feeding and gathering resources 

comes second. We discussed the fact that Red Cross is understaffed in both Jefferson and Clallam Counties and that in Clallam Bay Fire District the EMT's are the Red Cross. So we, the community, were both appreciated and included for our initiatives in taking a stand on supporting both the EMT's and the Red Cross in the event of food needing to be supplied for victims or service people. She talked about the need for more ham radio operators in the Sequim and Port Angeles areas. That Clallam Bay area was well represented but there is always a need for more. She said the Food Policy Council is the first response and that Restaurants are the second response in feeding a group and marshalling resources.

 

Jayme took us into the 'control room', a doorway away from the 070 room in the basement and showed us the Control Room they are setting up to take charge of communication during such an emergency.  She showed us the station for the Food Policy Council and said that the action that we have taken in forming this group is of great value to the service of Emergency Management and that an energy flow has taken off as a result of our actions. They are grateful to the initiative.

 

She talked about the need for individuals to take care of action and rumor control and that we need to be vocal about our needs. The greatest threat is contaminated water. In this event POD or points of distribution will be set up and people would be expected to stay in their homes if possible. We have been asked to map our neighborhoods for the food resources that are available and where.

 

Aquaponics was mentioned as a low cost and effective way to grow quick vegetables and fish together.

· The Vision Statement was offered by Ann Murray and Jack Caldicott; it will undergo some revision before it is adopted. 

· Ann Murray asked for support for their project and Jordan Goodman offered himself for the task via email.  

· Josh Goerke was introduced to the group as a meat cutter wanting to activate his USDA Meat Processing business, mobile truck and individual slaughter and shop sales of cut meats; he was introduced to the meat group. 

· Jordan and Samantha Goodman talked about their progress with the Chicken Slaughter unit they are proposing, they were also introduced to the meat group.  

· A short report on the PA Co-op was given, that there will be a Co-op, sites are being considered, attributes are being recorded, the College has offered support on the business plan, graphics and web site so long as there is room for the student to follow through in the process of implementation and take the responsibility for the action, several people have enthusiastically offered themselves up to work at the Co-op. 

· The Community Garden was not represented. 

· Neither was the Structure Group.  

· Meeting ended at 4pm
Next meeting will be at the Library Meeting Room in Port Angeles at 1pm on the 7th April, Special Guest will be Michelle Simpson, "The Future of Food" a power point presentation 30 minutes with Q's And A's following.

 

Thank you everyone. There is a good feel to this enterprise.

 

Jane Hielman for the FPC
